Interior - Officer October 24, 1963 Mr. James I. Monroe Executive Vice President The First National Bank Tahlequah, Oklahoma My dear Jim: I was very glad indeed to get your letter confirming the receipt of a sizeable deposit from the Muskogee Area Office of Indian Affairs. I am delighted that you will have some of this business. Also I appreciate the status report on the Sequoyah High School properties. Thanks for your courtesy in writing. Please call on me any time you feel the need. Yours sincerely, b1



NO. 5478

THE FIRST NATIONAL BANK

SINCE 1891

TAHLEQUAH, OKLA.

JAMES I. MONROE
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT

October 17, 1963

Honorable A. S. Monroney United States Senator Senate Office Building Washington D C

Dear Mike:

You will recall that I telephoned you some 60 days ago regarding a deposit of Indian Service funds with this bank. You were kind enough to take this matter up with the Treasury Department and with Virgil Harrington, our local Area Director of Indian affairs.

I am thankful to report to you that as a result of your efforts on my behalf, we have today received the deposit of \$150,000.00 from the Muskogee area office.

The construction of new physical properties at the Sequoyah High School by the Bureau of Indian Affairs is proceeding very well. One group of buildings is nearing completion, and I understand the total program will involve some 3 to $3\frac{1}{2}$ million dollars. We are hoping there isn't too much delay after the completion of the first building until the next group is started.

Thanks again, Mike, for all your nice help.

Yours very truly,

James I Monroe

Executive Vice President

JIM:jw